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October 16, 2020 
 
 
Chief Paul VandeGraaf 
Cobourg Police Service 
107 King Street West 
Cobourg ON K9A 2M4 
 
 
Dear Chief VandeGraaf: 
 
I am pleased to announce the release of the Office of the Independent Police Review 
Director’s Annual Report 2019–2020. 
 
The accessible Annual Report in English and French may be found on our website at: 
www.oiprd.on.ca.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Stephen Leach 
Independent Police Review Director 
 
 


